

## THE NATIONAL DANISH ORGANIZATION FOR GAYS AND LESBIANS, LBL/F-48

Knabrostræde 3, P.O.Box 1023, DK-1007 Copenhagen K, Denmark Tel. + 45 33 13 19 48, Fax. + 45 33 91 03 48, Giro 2 28 85 75 Member of ILGA, The International Lesbian and Gay Association

To the ILGA CoE/CSCE - working party

4. september 1991

----- Letter no. 7 -----

We have had a meeting to day with the leader of the Danish delegation to the Moscow-meeting on CHD of CSCE, Ambassador Kofod.

He told that the ILGA wish (as stated in John Clarks letter to all the foreign ministers) already have been discussed at a Nordic preparing meeting to the CSCE-meeting. It had been mentioned at that meeting that Austria would put forward the proposal and the Nordic countries agreed to support it.

In the case that Austria should not table the proposition the ambassador promised that the Nordic countries would do it.

But of cource this good news doesn't mean that the proposal would be passed - even the Holy See is member of CSCE!

I will once again urge you all to contact the foreign ministry of your country and try to pursuade your country to support the proposal and give the civil servants arguments to pass on to the minister.

Kærlig hilsen

Steffen Jensen